rom: nt: MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org] Wednesday, June 17, 2009 11:29 AM

Subject:

MoMA Winter Community Open House



January 14, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: Winter Community Open House

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Please join The Museum of Modern Art's Department of Government and Community Relations for our *Community Open House* on Tuesday, January 20, 2009 beginning at 6:15 p.m. in the Cullman Education Building Lounge, on the 2nd Floor at 4 West 54th Street.

The evening will include a complimentary private guided tour of the Pipilotti Rist: Pour Your Body Out (7354 Cubic Meters) and Marlene Dumas: Measuring Your Own Grave exhibitions along with light refreshments and a chance to enjoy the Museum when it is closed to the public.

The tour will start at 6:30 p.m.

Although we will do our best to accommodate your requests, availability for the tour is limited. Reservations for the tour will be taken on a "first come, first served" basis.

If you are unable to join us for the tour portion of the Community Open House please feel free to catch up with everyone afterwards. We will meet back at **the Cullman Lounge**, on the **2nd Floor** after the tour is over at approximately 7:45 p.m.

Please RSVP <u>no later than</u> **10:00 a.m. on Monday, January 19, 2009** to attend the tour, the Community Open House, or both, by calling 212-333-6576 or by emailing **MoMA Neighbor News**, <u>momaneighbornews@moma.org</u>.

We very much hope to see you at the Community Open House!

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor The Museum of Modern Art Government and Community Relations

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org] Tuesday, February 17, 2009 3:13 PM

Subject:

MoMA Community Newsletter, Winter 2009



February 17, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: MoMA Community Newsletter, Winter 2009

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Below is a link to the new issue of the MoMA Community Newsletter!

This issue includes MoMA news, our exhibition listings, fun facts about the Museum, and special offers for our neighbors.

We hope you enjoy this issue of the **MoMA Community Newsletter**. Please contact us with any questions you may have at 212-333-6576 or via email at momaneighbornews@moma.org.

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor Department of Government and Community Relations The Museum of Modern Art

MoMA Community Newsletter

http://www.moma.org/communitynews/2009/feb/CommNewsletter6.pdf

Spektor, Eugenia

Tuesday, June 16, 2009 2:55 PM

Subject:

FW: MoMA Community Open House Spring 2009



March 30, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: MoMA Community Open House Spring 2009

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

The Government and Community Relations department of The Museum of Modern Art, would like to invite you to the spring 2009 Community Open House on Thursday, April 9, 2009 at 6:30 p.m. in the Lounge of the Cullman Education Building, 4 West 54 Street.

This Community Open House will feature a tour of *Martin Kippenberger: The Problem Perspective* as well as light snacks and refreshments.

Although we will do our very best to accommodate everyone, space for this tour is limited.

Please RSVP no later then Wednesday, April 8, 2009 to momaneighbornews@moma.org or call 212-333-6576, to secure your reservation.

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor Department of Government and Community Relations The Museum of Modern Art





April 8, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: REMINDER-MoMA Community Open House Spring 2009

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

This is a reminder that the Government and Community Relations department of The Museum of Modern Art will be hosting a Community Open House tomorrow.

WHEN-Thursday, April 9, 2009 at 6:30 p.m. WHERE-Lounge of the Cullman Education Building, 4 West 54 Street.

This Community Open House will feature a tour of Martin Kippenberger: The Problem Perspective as well as light snacks and refreshments.

Please remember RSVP to momaneighbornews@moma.org or call 212-333-6576, to secure your reservation.

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor Department of Government and Community Relations The Museum of Modern Art



May 7, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: MoMA Community Newsletter Spring 2009

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Below is a link to the new issue of the MoMA Community Newsletter for Spring 2009!

This issue includes MoMA news, our exhibition listings, and fun facts about the Museum.

We hope you enjoy this issue of the **MoMA Community Newsletter**. Please contact us with any questions you may have at 212-333-6576 or via email at momaneighbornews@moma.org.

Sincerely, Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor

http://www.moma.org/communitynews/2009/may/Spring09_Final.pdf

Adobe Acrobat Reader http://www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep.html

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org] Friday, May 15, 2009 11:39 AM

Subject:

West 54th Street Closed on May 17



May 15, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: West 54th Street Closed on May 17

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

The Government and Community Relations Department is sending this notice to advise you about an upcoming street closure. On **Sunday, May 17**, West Fifty-fourth Street between Fifth and Sixth avenues will be closed to all traffic from **8 a.m. to 4 p.m.** during the reinstallation of The Museum of Modern Art's Abby Aldrich Rockefeller Sculpture Garden.

As always, we will attempt to conduct this work in a prompt and efficient manner and we thank you in advance for your patience and understanding.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the Department of Government and Community Relations at 212-333-6576 or email us at momaneighbornews@moma.org.

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor The Department of Government and Community Relations

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org] Monday, June 15, 2009 2:45 PM

Subject:

Party in the Garden, Tuesday, May 26, 2009



May 22, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: Party in the Garden, Tuesday, May 26, 2009

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to inform you that on **Tuesday, May 26, 2009**, The Museum of Modern Art will hold its annual Party in the Garden benefit. This special event occurs once each year and serves the important purpose of raising funds that continuously support the Museum's world renowned exhibition and education programs.

The event will begin at 7:00 p.m. next Tuesday with guests entering the Museum through the 53rd Street entrance for cocktails and dinner. At approximately 9:00 p.m., the Party in the Garden After-Party will commence in the Abby Aldrich Rockefeller Sculpture Garden. The After-Party will feature a concert performance by the musical artist Estelle, with DJ Cassidy, as well as dancing. All music, dancing, and celebratory activities will stop at exactly 12:00 a.m. and the breakdown of party furniture and equipment after the party concludes is expected to take approximately one hour.

We apologize in advance for any disruptions caused by the party's activities. As always, please feel free to contact us with any questions, comments, or concerns and we will do our very best to address each one. Email us at momaneighbornews@moma.org or call at 212-333-6576.

Thank you very much for your understanding, consideration, and patience. We hope you have an enjoyable and relaxing Memorial Day weekend.

Sincerely, Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor

For more information about Party in the Garden, please click here http://www.moma.org/visit/calendar/events/6429



June 5, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: Outdoor Music at the next "MoMA Monday Night"

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to inform you that on **Monday, June 8, 2009**, there will be music in the Abby Aldrich Rockefeller Sculpture Garden for this season's last MoMA Monday Night. The group "Stars Like Fleas" will perform music in the Garden in two sets. The first set will take place from approximately 6:00 p.m. until 6:40 p.m., and the second set will start at 7:45 p.m. and end at 8:15 p.m.

The music will be amplified and there will be a sound check at around 5:00 p.m.

Please feel free to call or email us with any further questions or concerns, 212-333-6576, momaneighbornews@moma.org.

Thank you very much and have a wonderful weekend.

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org] Tuesday, June 16, 2009 3:19 PM

Subject:

Sound Tests for Summergarden Concerts 2009



June 16, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: Sound Tests for Summergarden Concerts 2009

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

This summer our annual Summergarden concert series will take place every Sunday evening in July (5, 12, 19 and 26). Prior to the first concert, we need to test equipment and sound check the musicians. Two dates have been selected to conduct this work: **Wednesday, June 17 and Monday, June 22.**

Wednesday, June 17: 5:30 p.m. - 10:00 p.m. (rain date June 21)

Equipment and sound system tests on the west terrace of the Abby Aldrich Rockefeller Sculpture Garden will involve playing intermittent white noise from 7:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m., followed by playing some recorded music to further test the sound system until 9:00 p.m., followed by a complete breakdown of the equipment which will be finished by 10:00 p.m.

Monday, June 22: 5:30 p.m. - 10:00 p.m.

A sound check will be conducted with Juilliard School musicians in the Garden on the west terrace. Live music will be played from approximately. 7:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m.

We apologize for any disturbance these activities may cause and will strive to conduct everything in a prompt and efficient manner. Please feel free to reach out to us with any questions or concerns via telephone at 212-333-6576 or email at momaneighbornews@moma.org.



June 23, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art Subject: West End Lot Update

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to inform you that from Thursday, June 25 to Tuesday, July 28, 2009, The Museum of Modern Art will be using the vacant west lot to stage the delivery of crates containing installation tools for the Ron Arad: No Discipline architecture and design exhibition which will be on view at the Museum from August 2, 2009 through October 19, 2009.

The staging process will involve the daily delivery and quiet unloading of one to two crates inside the lot between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. and we will keep the lot organized and tidy throughout the entire process so as not to disturb our neighbors.

The Museum of Modern Art will conduct all work in a prompt and efficient manner and again we thank our neighbors and community for the support and patience afforded to MoMA. As always please feel free to reach out to us with any questions or comments at 212-333-6576 or via email at momaneighbornews@moma.org



June 30, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art Subject: MoMA Summer Music

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to give you an update about all of the special summer music programs happening at MoMA this summer:

Summergarden

Every summer, The Museum of Modern Art hosts the annual Summergarden musical program in the Abby Aldrich Rockefeller Sculpture Garden. The free concert series will take place every Sunday evening in July (5, 12, 19 and 26) where the Museum will once again collaborate with The Julliard School and Jazz at Lincoln Center. The young virtuosi of the New Jullilard Ensemble will perform new chamber music that has never been heard in New York, by composers from all over the world writing in a vast range of styles. Jazz at Lincoln Center selects cutting-edge jazz artists, each of whose concerts will emphasize original works and include at least one world premiere.

Summergarden is free and seating is on a first come, first served basis. The Sculpture Garden opens for seating at 7:00 p.m., and the concerts will start at 8:00 p.m. and run approximately one hour to 90 minutes. After the performance is over, the Sculpture Garden closes at 10:00 p.m. In the event of rain, concerts will be held in The Agnes Gund Garden Lobby, and the Museum's Lobby entrance on 54 Street will open at 7:30 p.m.

MoMA Thursday Nights

Additionally MoMA Thursday Nights will also enrich the musical life of New York City this summer by presenting concert performances from an international and eclectic array of music presented every Thursday evening in July and August. The live music will be presented in the Sculpture Garden, weather permitting, in two series, MoMA Music: BRAZIL, held in July and MoMA Music: CHINA, held in August. Performances will be in two sets, at 5:30 and 7:00 p.m. In the event of rain, the Sculpture Garden will close and music will be presented in one set at 7:00 p.m. in the Roy and Niuta Titus Theater 1 or 2. This series is free with Museum admission and coincides with MoMA's extended Thursday summer hours.

Below are links to the MoMA website with more information about these programs and we very much hope that you will be able to stop by and enjoy the music programs on offer this summer! As always, if there are any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us via email at momaneighbornews@moma.org or call 212-333-6576.

Sincerely, Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor

Summergarden http://www.moma.org/visit/calendar/programs/47

MoMA Thursday Nights http://www.moma.org/visit/calendar/programs/13



July 8, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art Subject: Indoor Fire Alarm Test Tonight

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to inform you that The Museum of Modern Art will be testing its indoor fire alarm system throughout the building tonight between 6:00 p.m. and 9:30 p.m. In case you notice strobe lights going off inside the Museum, please do not be alarmed, it is just a test.

Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns.

-rom: ent:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]

Wednesday, July 22, 2009 4:19 PM

Subject:

MoMA Thursday Night



July 22, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art Subject: Thursday Night Music

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

This week at MoMA Thursday Nights on July 23, live Brazilian music continues with "Davi Vieira presents Hip Hop Axé, an Afro-Pop-Brazilian Sound."

The instrumentation and dynamism of this seven-member ensemble, which includes two percussionists and one drummer, will be louder than other groups presented this summer at the Museum and we wanted you to be aware of this. The sound check will start in the Sculpture Garden at 4:00 p.m. and two sets will be performed from approximately 5:30 - 6:30 p.m. and 7:00 - 8:00 p.m. Please note that If it rains and the Garden is closed, one set will be performed indoors in Titus Theater 1 at 7:00 p.m.

For more information about summer music programs at MoMA, please visit http://www.moma.org/visit/calendar/programs/13

rom: MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]

ant: Thursday, August 13, 2009 3:41 PM

Subject: West End Lot Clean Up Project



August 13, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: Vacant West Lot Clean-up Project

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to inform you that The Museum of Modern Art will be conducting a large scale cleaning of the vacant west lot starting on approximately Monday, August 17 and running until approximately Wednesday, August 19.

Below is a schedule of the clean-up timeline. Please note that all work is to be conducted during the day between 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. and this is a tentative schedule subject to change if there is inclement weather. We will do our upmost to ensure that you are made aware of any changes in the schedule that arise, and will as always conduct all work in a timely and efficient manner.

Please feel free to contact us with any questions or concerns, 212-333-6576 or via email at momaneighbornews@moma.org.

Thank you very much, Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor

Tentative Vacant West Lot Cleaning Schedule

Monday Aug 17: A carting company will drop off a large container in the vacant west lot between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.

Tuesday Aug 18: The container will be filled throughout the day with debris and items currently in the lot that will be discarded.

Wednesday Aug 19: The carting company will return to the vacant west lot to remove the container between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]

Tuesday, August 18, 2009 1:00 PM

Subject:

Vacant West Lot Clean-up Project Part 2



August 18, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: Vacant Lot Clean-up Project, Part 2

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Over the last few days, the clean-up efforts in the vacant lot have been so successful that we decided to extend the clean-up by one more day since we need an extra dumpster.

Tomorrow, starting at approximately 9:00 a.m. and running until approximately 5:00 p.m., an additional dumpster will be delivered for further clean-up. All clean-up activities will be completed by Thursday.

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to call us at 212-333-6576 or email us at momaneighbornews@moma.org.

Thank you very much, Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



August, 25, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: Invitation to MoMA Community Issues Forum

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

The Department of Government and Community Relations at The Museum of Modern Art invites you to a MoMA community issues forum, to be held at the Museum on Thursday, September 17, 2009 at 5:00 p.m., at the Cullman Education Building on 4 West 54th Street.

To this forum, the Museum has also invited the NYPD Midtown North Precinct in order to facilitate a community-wide discussion about issues that affect our whole neighborhood.

Please note that space for the forum is limited and reservations will be taken on a "first-come, first-served" basis, please RSVP via telephone or email listed below.

Thank you very much and as always, if you have any further questions please feel free to call us at 212-333-6576 or email us at momaneighbornews@moma.org.

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson, Eugenia Spektor The Museum of Modern Art



September 3, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art Subject: Banner Installation

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

On Tuesday, September 8, 2009 the current banner, hanging on the side of the MoMA building, above the vacant west end lot, will be de-installed, weather permitting and a new banner will be put in its place. The de-installation of the old banner and installation of the new banner will begin at 9 a.m. on Tuesday and will last approximately 4-5 hours.

As always we thank you in advance for your patience and cooperation and will do our best to conduct all work in a prompt and efficient manner. Please feel free to let us know if you have any questions or concerns via telephone, 212-333-6576 or email at momaneighbornotice@moma.org.

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]

Friday, September 18, 2009 4:49 PM

Subject:

MoMA Community Newsletter Fall 2009



September 18, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: MoMA Community Newsletter, Fall 2009

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Please find below the URL address for our Fall 2009 Community Newsletter. This issue features MoMA News, exhibition information, and an exciting new offer available only for our community.

We very much hope that you will enjoy this issue of the MoMA Community Newsletter. As always, please feel free to let us know if you have any questions or concerns by emailing us at momaneighbornews@moma.org, or calling us at 212-333-6576.

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor The Museum of Modern Art

MoMA Community Newsletter Fall 2009 www.moma.org/docs/visit/VS Fall2009.pdf

Adobe Acrobat Reader http://www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep.html

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]

Monday, September 21, 2009 12:37 PM

Subject:

United Nations General Assembly and the Clinton Global Initiative



September 21, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: United Nations General Assembly and the Clinton Global Initiative

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

As many of you might have already heard, the United Nations General Assembly will be meeting here in New York this week. While 53rd and 54th Streets between 5th and 6th Avenues are not on the list of streets to be closed, activities by law enforcement agencies in the vicinity are expected to be visible everywhere.

The Museum of Modern Art will also serve as a venue for the Clinton Global Initiative event on Wednesday, September 23, 2009. This event will involve heightened security around the MoMA campus.

As always, please feel free to contact us with any questions at momaneighbornews@moma.org or via telephone at 212-333-6576.

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor The Museum of Modern Art From: nt:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]

Wednesday, October 21, 2009 3:43 PM

Subject:

Ron Arad De-installation in the Vacant West End Lot



To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: Ron Arad De-installation in the Vacant West End Lot

October 21, 2009

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to inform you that from Friday, October 23 to Friday, November 13, 2009, The Museum of Modern Art will be using the vacant west lot for the de-installation of the Architecture and Design exhibition Ron Arad: No Discipline. The de-installation of this exhibition will involve the staging of crates, tools, and trucks in the vacant west lot - very similar to its installation which took place this past summer.

The purpose of using the vacant west lot as a staging area for the de-installation process is to ensure that there is as little impact as possible on West 54th Street. All work will be constrained to the vacant west lot and work time will be limited to 8:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.

As always, the Museum is extremely grateful for the continued patience and support of our neighbors and will make the most sincere effort to conduct all work in as timely and efficient a manner as possible. Please feel free to contact us via email at momaneighbornews@moma.org or call 212-333-6576 with any additional questions.

ro: Subject: MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org] Monday, November 09, 2009 5:01 PM

MoMA Community Open House-Autumn 2009



To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: MoMA Community Open House-Autumn 2009

November 9, 2009

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Please join us for the MoMA Autumn Community Open House! This season's Open House will feature a complimentary tour of <u>TWO</u> MoMA special exhibitions, *Bauhaus* 1919–1933: Workshops for Modernity and Monet's Water Lilies.

Light refreshments will be served and we very much hope that you will join us. Please see the details below.

WHAT: MoMA Autumn Community Open House

WHEN: Wednesday, November 18, 2009 at 6:00 p.m.

WHERE: 4 West 54 Street, Cullman Education Building, MoMA Lounge on the 2nd Floor

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org] Thursday, November 12, 2009 1:38 PM

10:

Subject:

CANCELLED: November 18 MoMA Community Open House-new date to come



November 12, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: CANCELLED: November 18 MoMA Community Open House-new date to come

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We have been informed that many of our neighbors might not be able to attend the Autumn Community Open House on Wednesday, November 18 because there is a West 54th-55th Street block association meeting that very same night.

We would like as many neighbors as possible to have the opportunity to attend our event without scheduling conflicts, so the November 18 Autumn Community Open House is cancelled. We will send you a **new** date and time in the next few days.

Please feel free to contact us with any comments or questions at 212-333-6576 or via email at momaneighbornews@moma.org.

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org] Friday, November 13, 2009 11:59 AM

Subject:

Museum Activities on Saturday, November 14, 2009



November 13, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: Museum Activities on Saturday, November 14, 2009

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We wanted you to be apprised of some Museum-related activities that will occur on **Saturday, November 14:**

The Museum plans to conduct some work on the roof of the 11 West 53rd Street building that requires the lifting of materials onto the roof by crane. The New York City Department of Buildings has issued a permit for the work to be carried out on the morning of Saturday November 14. The crane will be parked on West 53rd Street in the north lane (adjacent to the Museum building's 11 West lobby entrance) requiring a lane closure from 7:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

Also this Saturday between approximately 8:00 and 9:30 a.m. chairs will be removed from the Abby Aldrich Rockefeller Sculpture Garden for winter storage. A truck will park in front of the Garden's east gate on West 54th Street during the load-out of 250 chairs which should take no more than two hours.

As always we appreciate the patience of our neighbors and we will conduct all work in as timely and efficient of a manner as possible. Please feel free to contact us should you have any additional questions via email at momaneighbornotice@moma.org or at 212-333-6576.

From: nt:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]

Tuesday, November 17, 2009 10:21 AM

Subject:

This week at MoMA



November 17, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art Subject: This week at MoMA

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to inform you about some activities and special events taking place at The Museum of Modern Art this week.

Today, Tuesday, November 17, the banner hanging on the MoMA wall to the east of the vacant west lot is being changed. The work is underway now and will last approximately four to five hours.

Also today, The Museum of Modern Art will hold its annual Film Benefit which recognizes achievement in filmmaking and raises funds that continuously support the Museum's world renowned film exhibitions and programs. This year's benefit honors the work of the visionary filmmaker Tim Burton in conjunction with the Tim Burton exhibition that opens to the public on Sunday, November 22. The event will begin at 6:30 p.m. as guests enter the Museum through the 53rd Street entrance. All party activities will take place indoors-there will be no activities in the Abby Aldrich Rockefeller Sculpture Garden this evening.

On Wednesday, November 18, there will be an Art World Reception at MoMA in honor of the Tim Burton exhibition. This event will run from approximately 6:30 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. and will feature DJ music in the Museum lobby. No party activities will take place in the Abby Aldrich Rockefeller Sculpture Garden.

Please feel free to contact us with any questions, comments, or concerns. You can always email us at momaneighbornews@moma.org or call 212-333-6576.

⁻rom: ∍nt: MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]

Friday, November 20, 2009 11:20 AM

Subject:

New Date for the MoMA Community Open House



November 20, 2009

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: NEW DATE - MoMA Community Open House

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We've arranged a new date for the MoMA Community Open House. Please see the information below and feel free to contact us should you have any additional questions via email momaneighbornews@moma.org or by phone at 212-333-6576. Please RSVP to the above email if you would like to attend.

We look forward to seeing you on December 2.

Sincerely, Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor

WHAT: MoMA Community Open House, light refreshments + complimentary private tour of Bauhaus 1919–1933: Workshops for Modernity and Monet's Water Lilies

WHEN: Wednesday, December 2, 2009 at 6 p.m.

WHERE: Cullman Education Building, 4 West 54th Street, 2nd Floor Lounge